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SUBCOMMITTEE ON COORDINATION

Summary of the meeting of August 13, 2003


The Subcommittee on Coordination of the General Committee met under the chairmanship of Ambassador Raymond Valcin, Permanent Representative of Haiti to the OAS. 


The Chair noted that, under Article 16.b of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, the General Committee had installed the Subcommittee on Coordination, which was chaired by the Chair of the General Committee and made up of the chairs of the permanent committees.


The Chair saw fit to call this initial meeting of the Subcommittee on Coordination for an exchange of views on the progress of work that would soon begin within the committees of the Permanent Council, including the need for commitments to abide by new provisions enacted in the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council to optimize the efficiency of meetings and the use of resources allocated to them.


He also indicated that he intended to maintain an ongoing, open dialogue, through teamwork and the sharing of viewpoints, in search of ways to make more efficient the work that was about to begin within the committees and in the Permanent Council, and to share recommendations on the conduct and coordination of the tasks indicated.

The members of the Subcommittee emphasized the importance of the meeting and referred to the number of meetings each of the committees and working groups they chaired were to hold during the first half of 2003.  Similarly, they briefly described how they intended to approach their work during the 2003-2004 term.


Lastly, they reviewed the schedule of meetings proposed by the Permanent Council Secretariat and expressed the need to maintain due coordination among the various committees in that regard, scheduling meetings in a way that would make efficient use of interpretation services.


The Chair expressed appreciation for the interest and commitment shown by those in attendance and offered his full support for the successful execution of the work of the Permanent Council committees.  Lastly, the Subcommittee decided to take into account the comments and suggestions made during the meeting and the Chair expressed his wish that the Subcommittee assume the role as the appropriate forum for an ongoing, frank, and productive exchange such as the one carried out that day.


There being no further items to discuss, the meeting was called to a close.
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